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In this issue:
· Annual Governance Council Meet and Confer

· Media Inquiry Regarding Line 720/920 Articulated Buses on Wilshire Boulevard

· Metro Red/Purple Line System Service Alert


	Annual Governance Council Meet and Confer

On Wednesday, August 20, 2008 from 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm, I along with the Carolyn Flowers, Chief Operations Officer, will meet with Governance Council members to discuss the overall effectiveness of the sectors and other related matters.  This annual Meet and Confer is being arranged in accordance with Article 5 of the Governance Council Bylaws.  The meeting will take place on August 20th in the 3rd Floor Board Conference Room.
Board members who wish to attend may contact my office so we can make the necessary arrangements.

Media Inquiry Regarding Line 720/920 Articulated Buses on Wilshire Boulevard 

This week, a reporter with the LA Weekly inquired about the North American Bus Industries (NABI) 60-foot articulated buses pulled from service due to reported cracks in some bus frames.  Staff informed the reporter we had initially experienced a frame failure on one of our Division 10 articulated buses.  Staff also explained that in an effort to solve the problem, we immediately contacted NABI about the failure of the frame, which is guaranteed for the life of the bus, (projected to be 12 years) and as a precaution, we, along with NABI personnel, inspected all 200 base order buses.  The inspection resulted in the removal of 52 buses for further evaluation.  

Since then, we have been working with NABI personnel to repair a minimum of 10 buses per day.  The work will continue until all buses have been repaired and are back in service.  NABI’s engineering team is on-site working on a total frame structure solution.  

The buses pulled from service have been temporarily replaced with 40-foot buses which has caused a reduction in capacity.  The sidelined 60-foot articulated buses are expected to return to service by early next week.  The story is expected to run next Thursday.
Metro Red/Purple Line System Service Alert

Starting Sunday through Thursday, August 17-21, 2008 after 9pm, all Purple Line passengers traveling to or from Wilshire/Western or Wilshire/Normandie need to transfer at Wilshire/Vermont due to maintenance.  At Wilshire/Vermont, Purple Line trains will use the lower level, Red Line trains to Union Station will be on the upper level and Red Line trains to North Hollywood will be on the lower level.  See the attached System Service Alert for additional information.

http://www.metro.net/riding_metro/system_delays/default.htm
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